TOWN OF WINDERMERE

Town Council Workshop Projects Update **April 23, 2024**

PRESENT:

Present were Mayor Pro Tem Andy Williams, Town Council members Tom Stroup, Mandy David, Tony Davit, and Brandi Haines. Also present were Town Manager Robert Smith, and Town Clerk Dorothy Burkhalter. Mr. John Fitzgibbon, Mr. Mike Woodard, Mr. Hao Chau, and Mr. Mike Galura were also present.

1. WORKSHOP CALLED TO ORDER

Mayor Pro Tem Williams called the workshop to order at 6:00pm.

2. SPECIAL PRESENTATIONS:

a. Projects Update

Mayor Pro Tem Williams turned the floor over to Manager Smith. Manager Smith reviewed the project list; Local Mitigation Strategy (drainage improvements, retaining wall improvements, and upgrades), HMPG; West Second Avenue Drainage Improvements, Bessie/Butler Basin, Federal/State Appropriations/ARPA; Ward Trail Phase 1/Pedestrian Bridge, Old Dirt Main (Rose Property), Windermere Road/Maguire Road Roundabout, Chase/Main Street intersection improvements, 6th/Main Roundabout Improvements, Potable Water (central, North and South Phases, and Wastewater Master Plan. He also commented on grants/funding for the projects. Some discussion was made.

3. ADJOURN:

Mayor Pro Tem Williams adjourned the workshop at 6:50pm.

Dorothy Burkhalter, Town Clerk

Jim O'Brien, Mayor